
Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes
December 16, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 3:30pm. 
Members present were Heather Goodman, Morgan Pitvorec, Roger Henson, and Alex Vega. 
Council reviewed the current agenda. Alex Vega made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Morgan Pitvorec. All were in consensus. 
Council reviewed the November meeting minutes. Roger Henson made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Alex Vega. All were in consensus. 
There was no public comment on this date. 
Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following information:
· Enrollment: We currently have 456 students enrolled

Updates:
· Merry Morningside was a great success. We had a great turn out and it ran very smoothly. 

· We were able to donate a lot of items to Warm Blessings this year through the MES Student Council Cares Project. 

· PTO provided lunch for staff members this Tuesday and we want to thank all those who helped donate and be a part of this. The staff greatly appreciated the lunch. 

· Club day was last Friday and the kids enjoyed having another round of clubs this month. 

Upcoming Events:
· Christmas Sing a Long will be tomorrow, December 17th.

· Christmas Break begins December 20th. 

Heather Goodman presented to Council the year to date budget reports. Mrs. Goodman noted that the school did receive additional funding of $528.00 from September Allocations. She made a suggestion for it to be added into contingency funds. Alex Vega made a motion to approve this suggestion; Morgan Cross seconded the motion, all were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman provided to council an update on Covid. All staff and students are now in masks. There has been an Increase in Covid cases and quarantines due to outside exposures.
Heather Goodman reported to Council on Policy 08.01. There are no updates to provide to council at this time since there were no committee meetings in December. Council will review committee suggestions after their next meeting and discuss changes to the policy at the January meeting.  
Heather Goodman reported to council an update on CSIP. The final document has to be submitted by January 1st. The council will review the final document at the January meeting.
Heather Goodman reported to council an update on Panther power. Currently we have about 100 kids that are participating in the program.  
Heather Goodman submitted Committee Minutes to Council for their review. 
Closing Business: None
Other Business: None
The next regular scheduled meeting is January 20th at 3:30 in the MES library.
 Alex Vega made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Roger Henson seconded the motion.  All were in agreement. 
Meeting adjourned at 3:52 p.m.  
_____________________________

       ___________________________
Heather Goodman, Principal


       Roger Henson, Co-Chair



